Affordable Housing Committee and Trust Joint Meeting at 5:00pm on April 10th 2023

At 5:00pm on April 10th, 2023, Mark Hess opened the meeting. Present were Mark Hess, Maria Ventura,
Christina Brown, Christine White, Art Smadbeck and Jason Mazar-Kelly, a quorum. Also present was
Juliet Mulinare. There were no minutes to review.

The purpose of the meeting was to conduct preliminary interviews with three applicants for the
Administrator position.

The first applicant, Annie Gillet, was introduced. The interview was conducted with Mark Hess asking
the committee’s questions. Additional questions were asked by Jason Mazar-Kelly. The next applicant,
Wilbert Giron, was introduced. Mark Hess began the questioning. A few minutes into the interview the
Zoom connection was lost. The committee was not able to reestablish contact with Mr. Giron. The third
applicant, Shannet ????, was introduced. After giving a brief introduction about herself, Mark Hess
asked the committee’s questions. Additional questions were asked by Jason Mazar-Kelly.

There was a brief discussion about the candidates. During the discussion, Juliet asked if the references
had already been checked. It was stated that the references had not been checked. It was decided to
postpone further discussion until the references could be checked by Mark Hess. There was a brief
discussion about the next meeting time. It was suggested that the next meeting tentatively be scheduled
for April25th at 3:00pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:20pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Art Smadbeck



